AMITY TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING 

July 9, 2014

The Regular Meeting of the Amity Township Planning Commission was held at the Amity Township Municipal Building located at 2004 Weavertown Road, Douglassville, and Berks County, PA.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Paul Weller at 7:00 P.M. with a salute to the flag.  The following people were in attendance:

Commission

Dwight Buckwalter

Steven Chieffo

Terry Jones
Julie Marburger
Paul Weller

Staff

Mr. John Weber, LTL Consultants, Engineer

Gregg Boggia, Boggia Engineering, Traffic Engineer
Charles Lyon, Township Manager

Kathie Benson, Planning Commission Secretary

Steve Chieffo moved seconded by Dwight Buckwalter to approve the meeting minutes from June 11, 2014. Motion Carried 5-0.

Dwight Buckwalter – yes

Steven Chieffo – yes

Terry Jones - yes
Julie Marburger - yes

Paul Weller - yes
ACT 209 TRAFFIC IMPACT COMMITTEE
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Mr. Boggia distributed the Draft Roadway Sufficiency Analysis to all member’s present. Mr. Boggia reported this was prepared per discussions at the June 11, 2014 meeting. Once the Traffic Committee, The Planning Commission and Board of Supervisor’s agree with the report, a hearing for adoption will be scheduled. Mr. Tornetta questioned if actual traffic counts are a part of this report and the meaning for pass through traffic meaning. Mr. Boggia discussed pass thru traffic is traffic coming from one transportation section to another. Traffic is only counted in the section it is generated. Mr. Almquist discussed the cost to install traffic lights will be higher than our last Traffic Impact report. There are now more requirements for installation especially along state roadways. The reports are to be distributed to the remaining committee members, the Board of Supervisors plus Mr. Boland for comments. Everyone is asked to review the reports and forward your questions to the secretary to compile, to forward Mr. Boggia and have available to the chairman at our next meeting August 13, 2014.  
COMMENTS

Mr. Weber reported Pineapple Lane has submitted their site plan and his office is currently reviewing the plan. 
Adjourn 

Steve Chieffo moved seconded by Terry Jones adjourns the meeting at 7:30PM. Motion carried 5-0. 
Dwight Buckwalter – yes

Steven Chieffo – yes

Terry Jones - yes
Julie Marburger - yes

Paul Weller - yes

Respectfully submitted,
Kathie Benson

Planning Commission Secretary
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